
 

 

TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting                March 13, 2023 

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:02 p.m. 

Agenda Changes 

None 

Minutes of Meeting 

Councilman Carden made a motion to approve the minutes from the February minutes as written. 

Councilman Wright seconded him and Councilman Smith concurred. The motion passed 

unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Wright made a motion to approve the Financial Report as submitted. Councilman 

Carden seconded him and Councilman Smith concurred. Motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. Transportation Update – Caitlyn Storc reminded Council that the Transportation Committee will be 

meeting in Woolsey on April 4. The Board of Ed was invited to attend, but will not be able to. Atlanta 

Gas Light is still involved in making sure that the roundabout does not go over the gas lines.  

2. Friends of Historic Woolsey – Community clean-up day is April 1, 2023. Mayor Laggis said that 

the Lodge will be participating. The exterior grounds will be done first. The groups plan is to market 

the property as an event center; however, per Maurice Ungaro, the Zoning Director, it does not meet 

the following requirements in the ordinance: acreage, exceeds maximum building size, and set back 

distance. They will need to request a variance. Councilmen Carden and Smith will not be at the April 

10th meeting, so that meeting is postponed. Councilman Wright noted that the town’s people have 

asked for historic preservation and this group is doing just that.   

3. Other – Mayor Laggis reached out to Ms. Ogle to resolve concerns in regards to the property that 

she purchased. He has also spoken to the new FCDA Director, Nicky Vanderslice, who may have 

some ideas as well. Mayor Laggis has also been in contact with the Chamber of Commerce 

regarding the property. He will follow up again with Ms. Ogle. 

New Business 

1. Logo Design – Councilman Smith showed the Council the logos for Brooks and Fayetteville and 

asked what the Council would want to see in the logo. The consensus was the Town Hall building 

with some old cars parked, maybe done using sepia so it looks “old fashioned”. 

2. Other- Councilman Wright made the motion to proclaim the month of April as Safe Digging Month 

in the Town of Woolsey. He was seconded by Councilman Smith and Councilman Carden 

concurred. The motion passed unanimously. 

With no more business to come in front of the Council, Councilman Smith made a motion to adjourn 

the meeting at 8:05 p.m. He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman Wright 

concurred. Motion passed unanimously. 

 Respectfully Submitted,   

  

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk  


